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Doe Fund receives TOC for veterans’ affordable & supportive
housing
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Bronx, NY The Doe Fund has received a Temporary Certificate of Occupancy for the Muller

Residences, its latest affordable and supportive housing development. The residence was designed
by MHG Architects.

Located at the site of a former Army Reserve center that once manufactured torpedo gyroscopes,
the four-story, 51,000 s/f facility now provides 90 units of affordable and supportive housing, with 54
targeted to formerly homeless military veterans. The remaining 35 affordable units will be rented to
low-income individuals, with one unit set aside for a live-in superintendent. The residence has begun
accepting tenants.

The site, in the Wakefield neighborhood, was acquired by The Doe Fund in September 2013 from
the federal government through its Base Realignment and Closure (BRAC) program. Since that
time, The Doe Fund has worked closely with Wakefield residents to create a redevelopment plan



that responded to local community needs, especially with respect to property revitalization,
affordability, and the creation of new community spaces.

The Muller Residences will provide onsite supportive services to tenants, including comprehensive
case management, linkages to health care, and other critical services, such as job preparedness,
employment training, and drug/alcohol prevention services. Other amenities include 24-hour
professionally staffed security, energy-efficient appliances and building systems, an exercise room,
and shared community spaces—including a basketball court and an auditorium for community
events.

Development funding sources include NYC Department of Housing Preservation and Development
(HPD), Sterling National Bank, and Raymond James Tax Credit Funds, Inc. The development also
received a social services operating grant awarded through New York City’s 15/15 Rental
Assistance Program.

“New York City’s recovery has been a wonder to behold, but we must ensure that it is shared by
everyone,” says John McDonald, executive vice president of real estate at The Doe Fund. “That
means addressing the housing crisis by providing vulnerable New Yorkers with a place to call home.
It means improving public safety by alleviating the root causes of crime: poverty, lack of opportunity,
and mental illness. Muller will uplift individuals, families, and veterans struggling to escape
homelessness after bravely serving our country. With comprehensive, onsite social services, tenants
will have access to the support they need to live with dignity and stability.”
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